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Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for all women and girls through advocacy, education, and research. 

Vision Statement:  AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy,  

and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls. 

 

CALENDER 
  

   November 5, Tuesday          Board Meeting, 7:00 PM 

                                                         Home of Sheila Doherty     

     

   November 7, Thursday          Adventures in Dining, 6:30 PM 

              Square Café, Hingham 

   

   November 12, Tuesday         Branch Meeting, 7:00 PM 

                                                             HOUSEHOLD HIGHS: THE DANGERS OF PRESCRIPTION     

                                                                                      DRUGS AND INHALANTS IN THE HOME 

                                                                Hingham Public Library 

  

   November 14, Thursday       Girls Game Night, 7:00 PM     

              Home of Sandy Carle  

    

November 19, Tuesday        Book Group, 7:00 PM, The Fort of Nine Towers 

           Home of Carol Sullivan-Hanley 

    

   November 20, Wednesday    Writers’ Group, 9:30 AM  

              Brewed Awakening, Hingham 

 

   November 23, Saturday          Genealogy Workshop, 2 PM 

               Home of Ruth Powell    

 

BRANCH MEETING 

 

We will meet on Tuesday, November 12
th
 at Hingham Public Library, at 7:00 PM.  

 According to the 2009 National Youth Risk Behavior Survey one high school student in five has taken a 

prescription drug without a doctor's order. Girls and boys were equally likely to abuse a prescription medication. 

Nowadays, more so than ever before, getting high can be as simple as opening up the medicine cabinet and eating two or 

three pills. With medicine being abused so rampantly, our November branch program will be beneficial for parents and 

friends alike to be aware of what prescription drugs can be abused, and just what these substances do to one’s body. A 

quick Google search will give you a list of the Top Ten Abused Prescription Drugs. You can be sure today’s teens and 

pre-teens are skilled in discovering easy methods of getting high. Our speaker, Liisa Budge Johnson, a deputy in the 

Plymouth Country Sheriff’s Department, will bring the audience up-to-date on the latest ways teens and pre-teens abuse 

drugs readily available to them. Attached to this News of Note is a flyer about the November 12
th
 program at 7pm in the 

Hingham Public Library. If you know parents, grandparents, teachers of middle or high school students, please invite 

them to the program, give them a flyer, and ask them to spread the word. Adults need to be as well informed on this topic 

as our teens are. 

http://aauw-ma.aauw.net/
https://www.facebook.com/aauw.massachusetts
http://aauw-ma.aauw.net/branches/hingham/


 

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 

  

 At the Convention in New Orleans this past spring, the AAUW Board established the following goals for the 

upcoming year. To grow philanthropy to AAUW so that we can increase the number of women who receive fellowships, 

grants and scholarships; increase the number of girls who attend AAUW science camps; increase the number of Elect Her 

Campus Woman Win sites; increase funding for the Legal Advocacy Fund plaintiffs; and fight harder to pass the 

Paycheck Fairness Act.   The second goal is to provide training for the philanthropic work of member leaders through 

increased personal and professional development and the dissemination of industry best practice information to branch 

and state fund raising chairs.  These are ambitious goals that the board has set for themselves, the committees, and 

national staff; but I believe it can be done with help from the state and local branches.   If we could increase our giving to 

the national organization by just a tiny bit we would be helping to achieve these goals.   

  

 On a local note our branch meeting on Tuesday, November 12th will feature Liisa Budge-Johnson, the Outreach 

Coordinator from the Plymouth County Sheriff’s Department.  She will speak on the dangers of prescription drugs and 

some household items that can be abused by members of the household.  It is a program not to be missed.  Please let your 

friends and neighbors know they are welcome to attend as our guests.   

Sheila 

 

 

CONDOLENCES 
 

We send our heartfelt sympathy to Fran Schlesinger on the passing of her sister, Alice, on October 23rd in Colorado. 

 

     

CONGRATULATIONS! 

 

 Congratulations to Lynn Howard on receiving "Weymouth's Democrat of the Year" award. The ceremony was 

held at the South Shore Country Club on October 18, sponsored by the South Shore Caucus (made up of 8 towns on the 

South Shore). Lynn, among her other activities, chairs the Weymouth Democratic Town Committee. On hand to see her 

receive this deserving award were: Ann Blair, Hollie Bagley, Sandy Carle, Ruthanne Kennedy, Pat Laidler, Patrice Metro, 

Carol Sullivan-Hanley, and Judy Zografos. 

 

ADVENTURES IN DINING 

Adventures in Dining: our next event will take place on November 7th at 6:30 PM at Square Café  in Hingham. 

     Sondra Schmidt , 781-383-1245 - beesnees@comcast.net 

GIRLS’ GAME NIGHT 

 

 The game girls will meet on Thursday, November 14
th, 

 at 7 o’clock at Sandy Carle’s home. 
 
 

WRITERS’ GROUP 

 

 The writing women will meet on Wednesday, November 20th, at 9:30 AM at Brewed Awakenings in Hingham. 

 

     Kay Campbell 

 

 

 

 

mailto:beesnees@comcast.net


GENEALOGY WORKSHOP 

         

 There will be a presentation and workshop on genealogy on Saturday, the 23
rd

 at 2:00 PM at the home of 

Ruth Powell, Braintree.  You can park in back. 

 

PUBLIC POLICY 

 

Health Care 

  The American Association of University Women believes that everyone is entitled to high-quality, 

affordable, and accessible health care. While all Americans benefit from meaningful health care reform, the issue has 

particular resonance for women. According to the Department of Labor women make approximately 80 percent of all 

family health care decisions.  For further information about the Affordable Care Act, Medicare and Medicaid, click here. 

 

Retirement Security The American Association of University Women strongly supports strengthening retirement 

benefits and programs, including pension improvements and protecting Social Security from privatization.  Find more 

information here. 

 

Elementary and Secondary Education Act 

 The American Association of University Women believes that quality public education is the foundation of a 

democratic society, and strongly supports adequate and equitable funding. AAUW remains committed to ensuring strong 

academic principles and bias-free public education that closes the achievement gap for all children — objectives at the 

heart of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act. Read more here about the improvements AAUW would like to see 

in schools. 

  

HINGHAM LIFE ARTICLE ON SOUTH SHORE AREA BRANCH 

 

 Late this summer Sheila was approached by an editor from the magazine Hingham Life. She was giving us the 

opportunity to have an article published about our branch. Sheila asked Kay Campbell if she would be willing to write the 

article and Kay agreed. The result was wonderful publicity in living color. A scanned copy is included in this newsletter. 

Thank you Kay for a job very well done! 

 

 

A PIECE OF AAUW HISTORY 

On November 28, 1881, Marion Talbot, then a recent graduate from Boston University, 

and Ellen Swallow Richards, the first female professor at the Massachusetts Institute of 

Technology, invited 15 alumnae from eight colleges to a meeting in Boston. Discouraged 

by the lack of opportunities available to them, the women discussed how they would join 

together to help other women attend college and to assist those who had already 

graduated. 

Although Marion is usually credited with initiating this first meeting, it was really her 

mother, Emily Talbot, who urged Marion to do so. A longtime advocate of girls’ 

education, Emily was perpetually frustrated by the lack of educational opportunities for 

young women, including her own daughters. 

At the November 28
th
 meeting, one graduate from each of the eight represented colleges 

was chosen for a committee to move toward the next step. So a few weeks later, on 

January 14, 1882, 65 women college graduates met and officially formed the Association 

of Collegiate Alumnae (the predecessor organization to AAUW) to “unite in practical 

educational work.” As we celebrate the 132nd birthday of AAUW, our commitment to 

advancing women’s educational opportunities remains as strong as it was in 1881. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/public-policy/aauw-issues/health-care/
http://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/public-policy/aauw-issues/retirement-security/


AAUW-MA SURVEY 

 

 The state organization wants to know how it is doing and what it can do to improve. It needs your input. Please 

take the time to fill out the brief survey attached to this newsletter and return it either to Sheila or directly to Robin 

DeMott. It would be most helpful for the state to see your comments even if you feel you have not had any interaction 

with the state. We all receive the state newsletter and all members are invited to all AAUW-MA conferences. Thanks in 

advance! 

 

See scanned materials below 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 



 

 


